
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

25 OCT 2022 
TERM 4 - WEEK 2 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Friday, 28 October 
NW Yr 7&8 Badminton 

Halloween Disco 
Year 0-4 – 4.30-6.00pm 
Year 5-8 – 6.30-8.00pm 

Monday, 7 November 
Year 6 – Rotoroa Island trip 

Tuesday, 8 November 
NW Yr 7&8 Touch 

9th & 10th November 
School Photos 

Wednesday, 16 November 
NW Yr 5&6 Cricket 

Friday, 9 December 
Mistletoe Mania 

Athletic Sports 
Yr 2 – Mon, 31 Oct PM 
Yr 3 – Tues, 1 Nov AM 
Yr 4 – Tues, 1 Nov PM 
Yr 5/6 – Wed, 2 Nov 
Yr 7/8 – Thurs, 3 Nov 

Yr 0/1 – Fri, 4 Nov 

CLICK HERE 

SCHOOL BOARD MEETING 
Wednesday, 26 October 
6.00pm in the staffroom 

TERM DATES 
Term 4 

17 October – 20 December 

 
LOG IN TO KINDO 

 
Find us on Facebook 

 

 
 

Tēnā koutou and welcome back to Term 4, 

What an amazing start to another school term. It was wonderful to see our students 
return to school last week, after the holiday break, looking refreshed and with big 
smiles on their faces, rearing to go for a term full of fun and learning. 

Term 4 is going to be another busy term, with so much to look forward to. We have 
speech competitions, sporting events and competitions (including badminton, 
touch, cricket and athletic sports), road patrol training and school trips to Rotoroa 
Island and biking to Herald Island. 

We also have two wonderful events run by our Friends of Whenuapai team, including 
the Halloween Disco (this Friday) and Mistletoe Mania on Friday, 9th December. In 
Week 4, we have school photos and towards the end of term we celebrate at our 
prize giving events and Year 8 graduation. Phew! All of this is mixed with a huge 
amount of discovery and learning happening both inside and outside of the 
classroom. 

As we start another term, I would like to wish a very warm welcome to our new 
tauira (students) and their whānau who joined us last week. We look forward to 
working alongside you during your child’s time at Whenuapai School. As well as some 
amazing new students, this term we also warmly welcome two new Teacher Aides 
to our Whenuapai Team. Anita and Jessica join our other wonderful learning support 
staff team members and will be working in the Junior School. 

Staff update - Sadly, at the end of the term we will be farewelling Nicola Campbell 
and Paige Chellew. Nicola is moving South to the Manawatu and Paige is moving 
even further South, back home to Oamaru. I would like to thank both Nicola and 
Paige for their incredible work and dedication to Whenuapai School and in particular 
to their students during their time here. 

At the end of term, we will also be farewelling Chris Groen, who will be taking a years 
refreshment leave in 2023. We wish Chris all the best for an enjoyable year next year 
and look forward to seeing him back at Whenuapai in 2024. 

Safety Notice - Please be aware that there is to be no riding, scootering, walking etc. 
through the ITM (Pinepac) carpark at all times. This is a significant safety risk to our 
students and families as well as ITM staff and customers.  

Please talk to your children and remind 
them of the importance of not only 
sticking to the footpath but also being 
extremely careful of driveways and 
vehicles. 

Sun hats - A friendly reminder that in Term 
4, school hats are compulsory when 
students are learning and playing outside! 

We are looking forward to a great term. 

Ngā mihi, 
Adam Cels 

 

 
WHENUAPAI SCHOOL NEWSLETTER  
 
14 Airport Road, Whenuapai     Phone: 09 416 8779     Email: office@whenuapai.school.nz 

 
 

PB4L 
POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR  

FOR LEARNING 

 OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

 Respect Self         

 Respect Others     

 Respect Learning     

 Respect Environment 

 

 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/calendar/
mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/our-school/pb4l/


 

  

 



 

 



 

  

LIBRARY 
Welcome back to Term 4 and a BUMPER Issue of Book Club! 
Book Club is now open and arriving at your school. 40 bumper 
pages of amazing books to help kids to love reading, including: 

• Christmas and Holiday Gift Ideas 

• The Best Books of 2022 

• Halloween Reads 

• Big Savings on Packs 

• $7 and Under Books, $3.50 Value Books and much more 

 

 

For our Policies and 
Procedures please visit 

SchoolDocs at:  
www.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User- whenuapai  
Password- airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the 
content on this site is the copyright 

of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be 
reproduced without written 
permission from SchoolDocs. 

 

Important Reminders for the Safety of our Students. 
There is to be no riding, scootering, walking etc. through the ITM (Pinepac) carpark at all times. 
This is a significant safety risk to our students and families as well as ITM staff and customers. 
Please talk to your children and remind them of the importance of not only sticking to the 
footpath but also being extremely careful of driveways and vehicles. 

We have noticed several close calls with our tamariki being picked up. Please ensure your car is parked and off the 
road when picking up your child. We know that the car park is often full, however, by 3:05pm there are spaces 
available for your child to walk over the road to you safely. Thank you for your support! 

 

Each term we invite you to give feedback on our school policies and procedures. This term, the 
focus is on the Safety On and Off School Grounds section. 

If you would like to provide feedback then please follow the instructions below: 

All reviewers: 
1. Visit the website https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm 
2. Enter the username (whenuapai) and password (airport). 
3. Follow the link to the relevant policy as listed. 
4. Read the policy. 
5. Click the Policy Review button in the top right-hand corner. 
6. Select the reviewer type. 
7. Enter your name (optional). 
8. Submit your ratings and comments 

 

Disco Tickets  
Available on Kindo now! 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html 

 

http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html


 

  
TERM 4 – YEAR 3 & 4 INQUIRY IN ACTION 

 

 



  

ENVIRO TEAM 
Some photos from our Enviro Hero mission in Term 3 to remind everyone to 'tip no waste' into our 21 

drains around the school as they go straight to our beautiful Waitemata Harbour! 

     
 
 
 

Toothbrush & Toothpaste Fundraiser 

Shout out to Fraser Dental Hobsonville who has 
donated $1,500 worth of Bamboo Toothbrushes (adult 

and children’s) and Colgate Total Toothpaste to support 
our 2022 fundraising efforts.  

CLICK HERE TO PURCHASE VIA KINDO 

Items will be delivered to students each Wednesday! 

  

SKIDS – BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL CARE 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For more information, please contact us on: 

021 174 8473 or 

Email whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

LOST PROPERTY 
Please remember to regularly check  
lost property items! 

 

                          

Log in to 
Kindo 

Find us on 
Facebook 

Purchase 
Uniform 

 

https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
file:///C:/Users/wrigh/Documents/School/Newsletter/whenuapai@skids.co.nz
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/222730558276603
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
https://shop.tgcl.co.nz/shop/index.html
https://www.facebook.com/groups/222730558276603
https://www.facebook.com/groups/222730558276603
https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/auckland/whenuapai-school
https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/auckland/whenuapai-school
https://www.argyleonline.co.nz/shop/auckland/whenuapai-school
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Whenuapai School Programmes 

Bricks for Kids 
https://www.bricks4kidz.co.nz/westauckland/ 

Phone - 09 835 2998 or 027 835 2998 
Email - hendersonoffice@bricks4kidz.com 

 

Chess Club 
Click Here for Parent Information PDF  

https://www.chesspower.co.nz/ 
Phone – 0800 424 377    

Email – paul@chesspower.co.nz 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kia ora everyone, this is a gentle reminder that we are 
encouraging NUDE FOOD (rubbish free lunchboxes) 
at our school now. Please help your tamariki to pack 

food without their wrappers on for school. 

 

Thank you for helping us practice  
Kaitiakitanga (protecting our planet). 

Music Lessons at Whenuapai 
https://www.musiqhub.co.nz/teacher/ 

 

CELEBRATING SUCCESS - Many of our tauira are involved in clubs 

and sports outside of school teams and we would love to hear all 
about it! Please let us know if your tamariki are achieving amazing 

things after school or on the weekends. 

We would love to hear from you! Please email: 
pa@whenuapai.school.nz 

 

  

 

 

 

RNZAF SWIM CLUB – NEW MEMBERS WANTED 

 

  

NorthWest Maths and English Tutoring Experts 
After School Tuition Centre 

https://numberworksnwords.com/nz/ 

• Phone: (09) 416-3123 
• Email: northwest@numberworks.com 

 

 

 

  

    

https://www.bricks4kidz.co.nz/westauckland/
mailto:hendersonoffice@bricks4kidz.com
https://drive.google.com/file/d/10fbT7twVChLVBGOfgIZLz3ekCH3ZUVn0/view?usp=sharing
https://www.chesspower.co.nz/
mailto:paul@chesspower.co.nz
https://www.musiqhub.co.nz/teacher/39157/Gloria_Arboleda_Martinez
mailto:pa@whenuapai.school.nz
https://numberworksnwords.com/nz/
tel:(09)416-3123
mailto:northwest@numberworks.com


 

KEY CONTACTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 
Principal – Adam Cels acels@whenuapai.school.nz 

Any queries please email Mr Tony Hitchcock 
at: thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz 

Bank Account details: 12-3085-0494188-00 
Reference: Students Name 
Details: The activity the payment is for 

If you pay online for more than one activity 
or pay for more than one student and 
various activities, please email Tony 
detailing what the payments are for.  

Payments can also be made via our online 
school shop at mykindo.co.nz 

 

Deputy Principal – Molly Fletcher mfletcher@whenuapai.school.nz  

Principal’s PA – Jo Wright pa@whenuapai.school.nz  

Learning Support Coordinator –  
Jill MacKenzie 

lsc@whenuapai.school.nz 

HOD Sport – Greg Berry gregb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Board of Trustees wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz 

PTA pta@whenuapai.school.nz 

SKIDS After School Care whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

Team Leaders   

Year 0-1 – Melissa Parkins melissap@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 2 – Rebecca Archer rebeccaa@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 3 – Olivia Mead  oliviam@whenuapai.school.nz  

Year 4 – Stephanie Brook stephanieb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 5 - Paige Chellew paigec@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 6 – Chris Groen chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 7-8 – Karl Ganda karlg@whenuapai.school.nz  

 

 
  

 

 

Monster Fireworks Display at the Kumeu Showgrounds 
Friday 28th October, from 5pm onwards. 
Presented by Bad Boy Fireworks on behalf of Taupaki School. 
Family tickets $40 (2 Adults, up to 4 children) or $35 if pre-
purchased from Taupaki School, Adults $15 and 
children/senior citizens $5. 
Free parking in grounds, many food stalls and rides. Rain day 
11th November 2022. 
For more info see our website www.monsterfireworks.co.nz 

 
NORTH-WEST – GIRLS CRICKET 

Fridays – 4.00-5.00pm – Ages 10-17 
04 Nov – 09 Dec – Huapai Domain 
$20 to register – www.yeahgirls.nz 

Email - auckland@yeahgilrs.nz 

 

mailto:rmatthys-morris@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz
http://mykindo.co.nz/
mailto:mfletcher@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:pa@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:sharronb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:gregb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:pta@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:whenuapai@skids.co.nz
mailto:melissap@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:rebeccaa@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:oliviam@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:stephanieb@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:paigec@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz
mailto:karlg@whenuapai.school.nz
http://www.monsterfireworks.co.nz/
www.yeahgirls.nz


 

 

 

 

 

Term 4 - Menu 


